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                                                            THE PREZ SEZ 
 
Winter is still here in Central New York. I still have snow banks in my driveway that are 4 
to 5 feet deep. Spring should have been here by now but its not. Hope to have a better 
weather forecast next month. 
Car shows, cruise ins, and club tours will soon be here. In a few weeks I plan on attending a 
great show in Helen GA. I will probably meet up with Lenny and Sherry Smith as they only 
live a short distance from Helen. I am looking forward to this trip to escape the weather and 
snow in central NY.  
The club will be going on tour the beginning of next month to the Brockway Museum in 
Homer NY. Tour is being set up by Lou and Clara Hallstead . Dave McCarty will be in 
charge of lunch after the tour. Looking forward to a good turnout of club members. 
  
Our next meeting will soon be here, hope to see you.      Phil    CNYCC   
 

          CREAMSICLE NEEDS A HOME ——— FAST!! 

  Creamsicle is a kitty who adopted Ron at his shop and is now homeless. Mark is 
unable to care for him and Tim and I have been going there every couple days to 
feed and care for him. We know nothing of his past but he’s not trusting of us hu-
mans. He’s a good mouser and is excellent at using his litter box. He sometimes will 
let us pet him and he once let me hold him for quite a while but he’s afraid and will 
sometimes turn on you.  From his reactions I tend to think he must have belonged to 
someone at one time but maybe had been abused .  I don’t think he’s a feral cat be-
cause he sometimes does come and want attention.  If you have room at your home 
and a heart to care for this little guy please let us know asap. PLEASE, PLEASE, 
PLEASE  help us find a home for this poor little critter.  
                                           And now no power there for heat 
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                                                                                            GEORGIA ROVING 
                                                                                                   by Len Smith                  
 
                
     Spring is finally coming to Georgia. Trees are budding and the grass is growing. The weather is warming up (mostly). We still 
get some yo-yo effect in our temperatures - 70s on Wednesday and 50s and rainy on Thursday. There have been car shows and 
cruise-ins scheduled, but the idea of sitting outdoors in weather in the 50s has not been high on our list of priorities. Our car club 
still holds a monthly meeting, so we get to socialize with them. Our March meeting involved preparing for our first cruise-in in 
April. Looks like we're good to go. I have also been meeting the "breakfast bunch" for breakfast on Tuesdays and Thursdays. We 
get together to solve all the world's problems and to discuss things automotive. We usually mall walk after we eat, so that we can 
walk off the calories. That's our story and we're sticking to it. 
     One sure sign of spring in this area is the resumption of the monthly swap meets at Atlanta Dragway. 
The first one of the year was held on March 7 and seemed to be a success. There were about 300 vendors and lots of spectators / 
customers. I met up with some of the "breakfast bunch" and we strolled the various aisles seeking the good deals. There were 
mostly Chevy and Ford parts (no Corvair), along with a selec- tion of project vehicles. We spotted some projects for Ford fanatics, 
including a Falcon, a Pinto, and a Maverick, along with a pair of 40s Mercurys. There was a smattering of Chevys (a 50 and a 55), 
and an early Anglia waiting to be turned into a gasser. We also checked out the cars on display to see what people are driving. I 
took some pictures and put them on Member's Photos. 
     Brad, the organizer of the swap meet, is experimenting with a 2-day swap meet this month to try to bring in some larger vendors 
from farther away, so  that they wouldn't have to drive and return on the same day. The dates were Friday and Saturday March 20 
and 21 and seemed to be a success. I went on Saturday to check out the event. Some of the guys were there, so we wandered the 
aisles to check out the offerings. We found a number of new vendors along with some of the regulars. Camaro John bought a bunch 
of brake parts for his project, while the rest of us made smaller purchases. We looked over some of the projects for sale, such as a 
38 Ford truck, an MGB convertible and a Datsun convertible, some Camaros (a Z-28 and a racer), a couple of early Novas, two 
mid-60s El Caminos, and a 55 Studebaker coupe. Good projects for someone who wants to build them. The display area was a little 
smaller than last time, but we found a few cars that we hadn't seen before. Check out the photos. 

RRRECALLECALLECALL   
I would like to take this time to invite all Corvair owners and lovers to Recall. Our first Re-
call was 1975. 
Recall will take place on June 5,6 and 7 at the Hilton Garden Inn, 6004 Fair Lakes Road, East 
Syracuse, NY 13057. Call (315) 431-4800 for room reservations and mention the Corvair 
Club for $97 / night. 
Recall will include our hospitality room with munchies available all the time and a Lunch 
Saturday at noon, Lunch will have sandwiches, chips, cold vegetables, and fruits. Sometimes 
the ladies surprise us with some great desserts. For all Registered Recall attendees. 
A food vender is located on the Concours site if you want to buy a hot meal. 
Friday night we will attend a cruze-in at Kristy’s at the Concours site 
Saturday morning will start off with Concours and Car display Judging until noon. Autocross 
will start after lunch. Come prepared for a technical drive. The Funkhana and model car dis-
play will finish the afternoon. 
The Awards Banquet is scheduled Saturday night, with plenty of good food. 
18 trophies will be awarded. 
The valve cover race scheduled for after cruise-in Friday night, 
Syracuse has a large shopping mall for all who wish to visit. 
The Erie canal museum is located down town. 
 
Dave Robinson 
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                                                         ACTIVITIES 
 
   Business meetings are held at Denny’s Restaurant, 201 Lawrence Rd ( corner of Lawrence Rd and South Bay Rd ) in 
 N Syracuse. The meeting will start at 7:00 but our waitress is available at 5:30 so you can have something to eat before 
the meeting if you’d like. Meetings are in the back room, we’re given separate checks and if you have an AARP card 
you can get a 20% discount on your meal.             
     
    
          
   April 2nd  —–  Regular business meeting Denny’s 
 
   May 2rd  —– AN EVENT!   Yippee! ( PLEASE NOTE A CHANGE IN THE DAY AND DATE. THE LOCATION 
IS CLOSED ON SUNDAY SO WE’LL BE GOING ON SATURDAY MAY 2ND INSTEAD)  
  Lew and Clara are organizing a tour to a Cortland Factory. Meet and leave McD’s in LaFayette at 10:00. That’s  leave 
at 10:00. Dave McCarty will arrange lunch for us at a local restaurant after the tour. 
 
   May 7th —–  Regular business meeting Denny’s 
 
   June NO BUSINESS MEETING due to Recall 
 
   June 5.6.7 —– Recall at Hilton Garden Hotel   
 
If you have any ideas please let us know. Everything is always subject to change. If there’s subjects or projects you’d 
like covered at tech sessions, please let Tim know so we can plan that too. This all takes advance planning so please try 
to let us know early enough so we can make our events what you’d like.  
Call Tim or Rita at 689-3366 or E mail Tim at N2VZD@aol.com or Rita at ritac44@aol.com  

                                                                                  HELP !!!  
    
     We need someone to take over planning events for our club activities. If someone is creative and has time to 
plan events and tours it would be great —— however it also could be rotated throughout the club members so that, 
first of all, no one gets burned out but also that we may get to see some interesting things in other areas that we may 
not even be aware of. I’ll be happy to keep the information updated on the net and , of course, in the Fan . Six of the 
months have events in place each year. We need events or tours for the months of February, March, April, May, 
August and October for each year.  Please think about it and let us know at the next meeting. Thank you!  
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                  2011  CNYCC  OFFICERS 
 
 
President 
Phil Domser 
315-732-1262 
E-mail - pdomser1@yahoo.com  
 
 
Vice President 
Pete Okussick 
315-252-8105 
E-mail - Pokus4@msn.com 
 
 
Secretary 
Pam Okussick 
315-252-8105 
E-mail - Pokus4@msn.com 
 
 
 
Treasurer 
 Kevin Fear 
 315-492-9553 
 E-mail  -  monza64@aol.com 
 
 
Membership 
Gloria Fear 
315-492-9553 
E-mail - globug39@aol.com 
  
 
 
Editors/  Events 
Tim and Rita Colson 
315-689-3366 
E-mail  N2VZD@aol.com  or  ritac44@aol.com 
 
 
 
Web Master 
Jim Smith  
pjsmith264@windstream.net 
 

 

                   Kitchen Corner      
                                                             
                       Hot Fruit Salad  
 
   ¾ c sugar 
   ½ c butter, melted 
   ¼ tsp each cinnamon & nutmeg 
   1/8 tsp salt 
   2 ( 15 ¼ oz ) cans sliced peaches, drained 
   2 ( 15 1/4oz) cans sliced pears, undrained 
   1 ( 23oz ) jar chunky applesauce 
   ½ c dried apricots, chopped 
   ¼ c dried cranberries  
 
         Combine all in crockpot and cook on 
   high for 2 hrs.  
 
          Ham & Broccoli Royale  
 
   1 ½ c cooked rice 
   1 ( 10oz ) pkg chopped broccoli, cooked & drained 
   1 c soft bread crumbs 
   3 Tbl butter, divided 
   1 c chopped onion 
   1 ½ tbl flour 
   1 ½ c milk 
   2 c cooked cubed ham 
   ¼ tsp salt 
   1/8 tsp pepper 
   6 slices American cheese  
 
      Put rice in greased 11X7 baking pan. Put broccoli 
    on top of rice. Mix bread crumbs and 1 ½ Tbl of  
    the butter and set aside. Saute onion in remaining 
   butter. Add flour, then milk and thicken. Stir in 
   ham, salt and pepper. Spoon over broccoli. Top with 
   cheese & bread crumbs. Bake at 350 for 35 mins.   
 
       Chocolate Chip Cheesecake Bars  
 

1     (8oz ) pkg cream cheese, softened 
   ½ c sugar 
   1 egg 
   ½ c coconut, if desired 
   1 ( 16.5oz ) roll refrigerated chocolate chip cookies   
 
      Beat cream cheese, sugar and egg till smooth.  
   Stir in coconut. In ungreased 8” or 9”  square 
   pan, break up half of cookie dough and press  
   evenly in bottom to form crust. Spread cream cheese. 
   Crumble and sprinkle remaining dough on top. Bake 
   at 350 for 35 to 40 mins. Cut in bars.  
    

  GUESS WHO?        > 
 
HINT: 
  PICTURE WAS 
TAKEN IN VIET NAM 
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                                                SECRETARY’S REPORT                                                                                                 
                                                                                                                                                    
                    
                                                                                                                
     
March 5th, 2015 
 
  President Phil Domser called the meeting to order at 7:02. 
 
  Secretary’s report- Motion made by Clara and seconded by Doug to approve as printed in the fan. Motion approved. 
 
   Treasures report- Kevin stated the balance for the checking account, motion to approve the amount stated was made by Pete 
and seconded by Pam. Motion approved. 
  
        Old Business- 
             Recall- Dave stated that we all need to continue to work on getting items for the door prize baskets please.  
                 Items will be collected until the regular Club Meeting on May 7th, 2015 at Denny’s.  
                 Booklet for Recall- can everyone please try and get ad’s sold for the Booklet that we put together for Recall. This is 
a good way of making money the ad’s run $20.00 to sponsor a trophy, $35.00 for a half page and $50.00 for a full page.  
 
                Dave stated that Kristy’s is not available for the Friday evening meal for Recall so we will need to look for a new 
idea for food on Friday evening. Lew stated he will check on the Parking lot at the Hoffman’s and the Christmas Tree Store 
and see what is going on there as far as a Cruise In on that Friday Night of the Recall. 
 
                It was brought to the Club’s Attention that Cobblestone Crossing will not be playing this years Recall as the Enter-
tainment at the Banquet. A possible replacement has been found, Lew Halstead will e-mail a copy of the music to Dave, the 
band plays 50/ 60’s type music and they would also play from 6:00-7:00 p.m.  
 
               The Bag’s that are given out at registration will be put together after the May meeting at Denny’s, we will put to-
gether approximately 30 bags. If anyone has any items that have been donated please bring them to that meeting. 
 
              The May 2nd, 2015 trip to the museum is still going to take place. Everyone is meeting at the Lafayette McDonalds at 
10:00 and caravan to the museum, the cost is approximately $8.00 or $11.00 per person and Dave McCarty will have a lunch 
set up with an establishment for our dinning pleasure.   
 
 
           New Business- 
 
 
       50/50 raffle was drawn and the winner was Kevin Fear in the amount of $17.00. 
 
         Tim let everyone know of a 1965 Corvair Convertible that is available if interested let him know and he will send you 
pictures. The car has a new top, good interior, some bodywork has been done on it but the car is in really good shape. Please 
contact Tim if you’re serious about wanting the car.  
         
                 Motion to adjourn meeting was made by Clara and seconded by Tim and the motion to adjourn at 7:50 was passed. 
 
                    Respectfully Submitted. 
                         Pam O’Kussick 
                              Secretary. 
                  Those attending the March meeting: Doug Dunlap, Phil Domser, Pete & Pam O’Kussick, Tim & Rita Colson, Lew 
& Clara Halstead, Kevin & Gloria Fear. Dave Robinson.  
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                                                                              TIM’S TECH TIME AND RAMBLIN’S  
  HI THERE ! Still working away in the shop most days. Last week , I decided to take a break and work on my own rampy. I 
changed the heads to reworked 66 110hp heads , and cylinders to .060 full fin Clark’s units. I am waiting for a warm enough 
day to open the door and run it now. I finally added a much needed backup light. I also installed 4 new top line Michelin tires. 
The other ones were @12 years old and showing it. I have several such projects on a list of “to do” items for the truck. I ended 
up just changing the cylinders and heads instead of a whole new motor because I had such a busy winter. 
We still travel to Ron’s shop (@26 miles round trip!)  to feed the orphaned cat every other day. He is still “watching the place” 
alone now. The latest hardship thrown at him is no power (heat). It has been turned off. Not sure yet what the family will do . 
The snow in front of Ron’s shop is finally melting but it is still  It is not easy to get from the road to the front door. We still 
hope someone will take pity on him and provide a home for him. 
  Of course I am still working on the  white rampside in the shop , but it has progressed  to almost the end. I have still got some 
tricky details to finish up.  The new motor runs very nice , but we have not had ANY weather good enough to let me run it very 
long yet. I do not like working in a shop with no heat on (as in doors open for ventilation )  at @20 degrees or less. I have had 
so much apart on this thing , I cant wait to see how things are on the road. 
   My side project for a while now will be a 180hp turbo motor full rebuild. I started with a rather worn out core and other parts. 
I am not sure what the intended home for it is , but as long as the money keeps coming , I will keep busy building it. 
  While looking out in my “cold storage” area , I found several items that should be sold.  There are  heads for 64 110hp motors 
(including FC with exhaust rotators ) ,a set of 180 heads , a set of 140 heads , and several good cams with matching lifters , 
used 64 and 65up  Cylinder /piston units that look very  good (or I would not have kept them ) , and many other motor items. It 
is time to clean out , so if you are building a motor , call me. I also have 4 early 13” wheels with used Michelin tires on them. 
       I hope next winter is not quite as intense as this one , with all the Corvair work and my ham radio activities. 
 We are looking forward to a busy year of shows next year , including the nationals in Knoxville, Clark’s , and of course our 
VT tour in the fall.   
    The 65 black  convertible that is for sale is a car brought here from California , so body is much better than most. It does 
have possible motor issues , but is very drivable.  It has a lifter noise that stays there a long time (may calm down if driven), A 
possible head gasket leak when hot. The car LOOKS very good , with a lot of money spent on new top ,interior , and other 
items noted in a very complete notebook on this car.  He really liked this car and enjoyed driving it around town.  I have sev-
eral more pictures , if you are interested. This car needs to be sold to settle the estate. It is at a condo garage in Baldwinsville 
NY. 
   I sure hope that the weather is better by the next time I write!!                           THINK RECALL 2015 !!!  (plan ahead) 
Regards , Tim Colson   The busy little frozen  Corvair shop in Memphis NY. 

  “WINTER PROJECT!!”           65 CONVERTIBLE  FOR SALE TO SETTLE ESTATE 
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WE WISH TO THANK ALL THE SPONSORS AND SUPPORTERS OF OUR CLUB AND THE  RECALL.  WITHOUT THE 
HELP THEY PROVIDE WE COULD NOT DO  IT ,  PLUS THE WORDS ” CORVAIR PARTS AND  SERVICES”  WOULD BE 
HISTORY.. 

  635-5681   7AM —7PM 
     MONDAY – FRIDAY 

 PLUS MANY OTHERS…………...THANKS TO  ALL OF YOU!! 



 
         PAGE 8 



                                             C.N.Y.C.C.  MEMBERSHIP 
                                   
 
NAME:_________________________________________________________ 
STREET ADDRESS:______________________________________________ 
CITY:__________________________STATE___________ZIP:___________ 
TELEPHONE:___________________E-MAIL:_________________________ 
 
ARE YOU A MEMBER OF CORSA?_____________PLEASE JOIN NOW!  Ask us for details 
HOW MANY CORVAIRS TO YOU OWN?   ________   PARTS?    Y___   N___       
 
CENTRAL NEW YORK CORVAIR CLUB WELCOMES YOU. PLEASE FEEL FREE TO ADD ANY COM-
MENTS TO THIS FORM. 
 
Please remit form and dues ($20.00) to: 
 
     Central New York Corvair Club 
     Gloria Fear 
     P.O. Box  616   
     Jamesville, NY  13078 
                   

CENTRAL NY CORVAIR CLUB  INC 
PO BOX 616 
JAMESVILLE, NY   13078 

  postage 

 

                               JOIN US  
Corvair Fans  come join the Central New York 
Corvair Club. We are a fun group! We have  
an outing every month and a business 
meeting once a month. We have tech sessions 
every once in a while. We would like new 
members and new ideas. We are a very social 
group and wives are always invited. For more 
information please call Kevin or Gloria Fear 
at 315-492-9553. We hope to see you at the  
next meeting. 


